
NEWS
Part-worn tyres take centre stage 
at busy Brityrex Tyre Talks

The opening speaker for the Brityrex International 2014 
TyreTalk seminars was the NTDA’s Director Stefan Hay who 
explained, to a large number of delegates, the current 
situation regarding illegal part-worn tyres in the UK and what 
the NTDA is doing to combat this spiralling problem.

Stefan pointed out, that it is considered there are currently 
around 4.5 million part-worn tyres being sold in the UK every 
year although he is led to believe the figure could be nearer 
6 million. Therefore the NTDA is completely committed 
to effectively combatting the presence of illegal and non-
compliant part-worns on UK roads.

Stefan said, “We are not looking to eradicate part-worns 
overnight and it is important to note that the Government is 
on record as stating that part-worn tyres are very important 
in terms of the management of waste which is highlighting 
that recycling is a positive action and some part-worns are 
safe to use and need to be out there in the market place.

However, our big concern is that new part-worn tyre 
dealerships are opening up at a rapid pace in the UK with an 
even more disturbing move away from the traditional type 
of dealer to a more secondary ‘additional service’ such as 
garage and supermarket hand car washes where they also 
offer to fit ‘new’ tyres. This is an alarming situation that is 
happening on a daily basis.

To give you an idea of the scale of the problem we are facing, 
a recent incident reported to me by an NTDA member in 
Birmingham when inspecting tyres to be replaced, due to a 
steering problem identified by the motorist, indicated that 
two tyres on the rear axle were found to be winter part-worn 
tyres plus one tyre on the front was around 16 years old, 
the fourth was the wrong size for the vehicle and had been 

stretched across the rim. All four tyres were in a very bad 
condition, including internal de-lamination problems and all 
totally illegal. This is the sort of situation that the NTDA is 
trying to eradicate from unregulated side-line operations.”

According to recent figures released by TyreSafe, 986 UK 
motorists were killed or injured in 2013 in accidents caused 
by illegal, defective or under-inflated tyres and these sort 
of figures remain common place on a yearly basis and are 
no surprise when you learn of the complete horror stories 
about part-worns. Such as the sold as ‘new’ tyres Stefan 
demonstrated during his presentation, one of which 
was found to be 19 years old and another that had been 
repaired by a number of bizarre means including duct tape 
used internally to cover a puncture.

During his presentation, Stefan quoted statistics from 
various part-worn inspections carried out in a UK wide study, 
but subsequently, TyreSafe has released the results of the full 
study, co-ordinated together with the NTDA, in conjunction 
with various Trading Standards offices and local councils, 
which shows that more than a third, (34%), of the 817 part 
worn tyres bought in mystery shopper exercises across the 
country during the last year, contained faults or damage 
which meant that they should not have been offered for 
sale. Furthermore, a remarkable 97 per cent had not been 
marked by retailers as ‘part-worn’ as is required by law.

The NTDA believes it remains the responsibility of Trading 
Standards Officers to carry out inspections on part-worn 
tyres, but is fully aware that like most public bodied 
organisations they do not have the funding to support these 
inspections. Therefore the NTDA is currently working with 
these officers to pinpoint the rogue traders with expertise 
and funding.
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Brityrex International 2014 proved to be busy for the NTDA 
with many companies visiting the stand expressing an 
interest in joining the Association and this, combined with 
a general increase in enquiries leading up to the show, 
means that the Directorate team at Aylesbury can, once 
again, welcome four new members.

NTDA Director Stefan Hay said; “The NTDA National 
Chairman, took the time to announce the long list of new 
members who have joined the NTDA up to the beginning 
of October during his speech at the Annual Dinner, but 
since that time, applications have continued to arrive 
and in addition to those I’d like to welcome today, I am 
delighted to say that there are many more full and supplier 
members undergoing the application process”.

One such new ‘full’ 
member is TyreFinders 
which opened in Penryn 
in November 2007. It is a 
Cornish family run business 
and enjoys a reputation 
for providing high quality 
products and service. In 
August 2013, TyreFinders 
Penryn achieved Michelin 
Certified Status for the 
third year running. 

TyreFinders opened a second branch near Redruth in 
November 2011. At this branch it provides additional 
services including the supply and fitting of agricultural and 
truck tyres.  This branch also achieved Michelin Certified 
Status in August 2013.

On the supplier front, new Oxfordshire based member 
Translogik, is a provider of innovative tyre management 
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solutions for the OTR and commercial vehicle markets. 
The product portfolio includes wireless tyre temperature 
& pressure monitoring systems, tread depth, pressure and 
temperature data collection tools for truck, bus and OTR 
vehicle tyre inspections.

New supplier member 
Checkpoint® is the 
innovator behind the 
original and worlds 
first loose wheel nut 
indicator, Checkpoint 
Original®. The range 
of products have a wide 
scope of application, 
primarily to give users improved visibility of nut loosening 
or prevention of safety critical issues such as loose vehicle 
wheels or structural weaknesses where nuts have been used 
as core to the design. 

The Checkpoint® range covers almost all sizes/
specifications in the marketplace and by using specific 
polymers of the highest quality have incorporated an 
overheating indication within the design to enhance 
functionality.

Another new supplier member, Infleet, was set up 10 years 
ago by Bill Hall and Chris Comport when they left Goodyear 
and HiQ respectively. Following Bill Hall’s untimely passing 
last year Chris became the Managing Director and majority 
shareholder. 

During the years Infleet have built up a strong relationship 
with several tyre manufacturers, distributors and fleets 
based on their independence as a company. 

Today Infleet use the state of the art call centre with 
the RAC based at M5/M6 junction at Walsall. Infleet is 
supported by network coverage of over 900 stores with the 
majority being the professional independent tyre dealers. 

Infleet’s Chris Comport said; “In order to continue our 
growth and exposure to the greater tyre community, Infleet 
decided it was timely to get on board and join the NTDA. 
Having access to even more quality dealers will only add 
value to our network. Infleet feels that the NTDA can offer 
top cover for legislation and new initiatives on which the 
smaller company, if not careful, can be left behind”. 


